1. CLERK’S REPORT 8 December 2020 – 26 January 2021

i. New coronavirus regulations are now in force.  Nocton Hub has been closed to bookings since 5 November.
ii. Beeswax works around the beck (22/01/21) – suggested that a zoom meeting might be help for PC and Public. The PC Chair has indicated that this is not of interest to the PC as it is not in Nocton.


2. CORRESPONDENCE:
i. Enquiry from member of the public regarding parking notices placed on private cars – confirmed that Parish Council not aware and not responsible.
ii. LCC have notified proposed works in April (laying a cable in Main Street).  The road will be closed; access for residents will be maintained but may require a diversion as access will be from either the north or the south, but not both.  Details will be posted nearer the time as details may change.
iii. Enquiry re dog play area help. Supplied google search.
iv. It has been reported that a request has been made to the Hub Bookings representative, regarding the standing of a pizza van on the Hub premises. The PC cannot approve use of the Hub carpark for non-users. The PC has no authority to approve this request for other areas of the land adjacent to the car park and has advised the Nocton Hub Booking representative that permission must be sought from the land owner.


3. TRAINING:

LALC will be holding Social Media Training in due course and it is recommended that all Cllrs and relevant staff attend this, as it is a key area for CoC complaints and sanctions.


